
LAND PARK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
 

Monthly Meeting Minutes 
 

Eskaton Monroe Lodge, 3225 Freeport Blvd 
 

March 16, 2016 
 

Meeting started at 6:35 pm with call to order and introductions. 
 
Members present: Steve Winlock (President), Sydney Young (Treasurer), John Schade, Beth 
Sherman (Secretary), Don Sronce, Art Taylor, Craig Rutledge, Bob Schaevitz, Pinki Cockrell, Lisa 
Riley, Stephanie Duncan, Barry Hogan, John Puente, and Michelle Smira Brattmiller. 
 
Treasurer’s Report was given by Sydney Young. Current funds in our bank accounts total 
$54,372.31. 
 
Steve Winlock gave the President’s Report and Announcements: 
 
– Thank you to Noah's Bagels and Goodie Tuchews for refreshments. 
– LPCA Board Retreat was held on February 20. All but 2 board members attended. 
– Mayoral Candidates Forum will be May 11. 
– Update on response and direction on the traffic letter from LPCA to the city. See 
attachment. 
– Board member extension of term: The board voted unanimously to have Bob Schaevitz 
remain on the board until June 1, 2016 to chair the Taste of Land Park. 
– Upcoming Events: 
– Annual Spring Egg Hunt & Decorated Hat Parade: Saturday, March 19 at William Land 
Park on Riverside Blvd between 12th & 13th Avenues. See attachment. 
– Taste of Land Park: May 22, 2016 
 
Election of LPCA Board Officers: Steve Winlock was elected to remain as President, Craig 
Rutledge was elected Vice President, John Puente was elected Treasurer, and Barry Hogan was 
elected as Secretary. Matt Robinson and Steve Walker were elected as new board members. 
Leaving the board, with their two year terms up will be Beth Sherman and Sydney Young. 
 
Visitor Presentations: 
 
Councilmember Steve Hansen’s office: Peter Fenolio of Councilmember Steve Hansen’s office 
annouced that the speed limit on South Land Park Drive has been reduced from 30 mph to 25 
mph. He also noted that there is a deadline of March 19 for the city to come up with a plan for 



the roses and trellises at the city cemetary/garden. Peter also said that the Freeport road diet is 
planned to be substanially completed by August 12. 
 
Beth Sherman & Jai Jett: Beth Sherman of Dunnigan Realtors and Jai Jett of Pacific National 
Lending will be hosting a free workshop for veterans and service members about using the VA 
Home Loan Program. The workshop will be Thursday, April 28, 6:00-7:00 PM at Dunnigan 
Realtors, 4215 Freeport Blvd, Sacramento. See attachment. 
 
Other Business: 
 
Update on Taste of Land Park: The location for this year's event will be the same as last year, on 
12th Avenue. The event will take place 2 weeks earlier than previous years, now on Sunday, May 
22. John Schade has secured $7,000 in sponsorships. We will be having Land Park Drive as the 
band again. Joe Marty's will be participating in the event this year. Bob introduced Joan Borucki 
who will be serving as the event coordinator. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. Next meeting is April 20, 2016 at 6:30 pm. 








